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 Top Tips for Buying a Used Vehicle 
Consumers Advised To Look For Vehicles With Current, Valid Passing VIRs 

 
ATLANTA (July 19, 2023) – For consumers planning to purchase a lower-priced new vehicle, 
recent trends may be disheartening: manufacturers are producing far fewer affordable cars. 
According to a report from Cox Automotive, 36 vehicle models with a price tag of under 
$25,000 were manufactured in 2017. By 2022, that number had dropped to 10. Used vehicles 
might be looking like a promising alternative.  

Georgians in the 13 counties that require emissions testing (Cherokee, Clayton, Cobb, Coweta, 
DeKalb, Douglas, Fayette, Forsyth, Fulton, Gwinnett, Henry, Paulding, and Rockdale) will want 
to take an important factor into consideration when buying a used vehicle. 

“Georgia law requires that all sellers of gasoline-powered cars and light-duty trucks located 
within metro Atlanta's 13-county testing area have a current, valid passing vehicle inspection 
report (VIR) if the buyer plans to register the vehicle in the 13-county testing area,” said 
Michael Odom, Mobile & Area Sources Manager, Georgia EPD. “A buyer should confirm that 
the vehicle has a current, valid passing VIR before purchasing it.” 

Vehicle inspection reports (VIRs) can be obtained on the Georgia’s Clean Air Force website 
using the vehicle identification number (VIN). A guide entitled “Buyer Beware: What To Do 
Before Buying A Used Vehicle” is available (in both English and Spanish) from the website as 
well.  

Additional best practices for buying a used vehicle include: 

• Have your mechanic perform a pre-purchase inspection of the vehicle. 
• Ask to see service records for the vehicle. 



• Determine if the vehicle is offered with a warranty, and if so, what is covered and what 
actions invalidate it. 

• Ask the seller to provide the CARFAX or other vehicle history report. If the seller is 
unable or unwilling to do so, consider obtaining a vehicle history report on your own 
using the VIN. 

• Research any recalls, technical service bulletins, and manufacturer warranties for the 
vehicle. You can find links to do this via the GCAF website. 

To download an infographic, visit the Georgia’s Clean Air Force website at 
https://cleanairforce.com/common/press.    
 
About Georgia’s Clean Air Force  
Georgia's Clean Air Force (GCAF), in partnership with the Environmental Protection Division 
(EPD), is responsible for the management of the Enhanced Vehicle Emission Inspection and 
Maintenance (I/M) Program throughout Atlanta's 13 metro counties. Since 1996, Georgia's 
Inspection and Maintenance Program has prevented more than 2.1 million tons of harmful ozone-
forming pollutants from entering the air we breathe. The program has also identified and 
repaired more than 4.3 million heavy-polluting vehicles. For more information, please visit 
https://www.cleanairforce.com/. 
 
Sources: https://www.coxautoinc.com/market-insights/seismic-shift-the-u-s-new-vehicle-market-is-becoming-a-luxury-market/ 
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